
 
January 19, 2024 
 
Ohio Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services 
30 E Broad St 
Columbus, OH 43215 
E-mail: MH-SOT-rules@mha.ohio.gov  
 
SUBMITTED VIA ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION 
 
RE: Ohio Administrative Code 5122-26-19: Gender transition care & 5122-14-12: Program, specialty 
services and discharge planning requirements. 
 
Dear Members of the Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services:  
 
Physicians for Reproductive Health (PRH) urges you to reconsider the proposed rules 5122-26-29 & 
5122-14-12 regarding gender transition care. PRH is a physician-led, national organization working to 
improve access to comprehensive reproductive health care, including gender-affirming care. Our 
network includes physicians of all specialties from across the country, including physicians in Ohio, 
committed to meeting the health care needs of the patients they care for. The proposed rules to restrict 
and ban access to gender-affirming care would deny gender-diverse people access to essential health 
care that is safe and supported by the medical community.  
 
The proposed rule ignores current standards of care and best medical practice in favor of 
implementing politically driven, arbitrary rules that will force health care providers to deprive patients 
of access to essential medical care.  
 
The proposed rules include arbitrary and stringent criteria for providers and places unnecessary hurdles 
in front of patients. In addition to restricting care for young people, these proposed rules also limit 
access to care for adults using an arbitrary age restriction of twenty-one. Gender-affirming care is safe, 
essential, life-saving health care that allows for transgender and non-binary people to be able to live 
their full and authentic lives. Leading medical organizations including the American Academy for 
Pediatrics, American Medical Association, American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists, 
Endocrine Society, Pediatric Endocrine Society and World Professional Association for Transgender Youth 
support gender-affirming care for transgender and gender-diverse people. Barriers to this essential 
health care makes patients and our communities less healthy and denies people access to the full range 
of the quality, compassionate, health care they deserve.  
 
The proposed restrictions contradict current existing and established medical guidelines and limit the 
ability of transgender and non-binary people to access necessary and affirming health care. Banning 
access to gender affirming care is clear government intrusion on personal decision making. The 
government should have no role in private health care decisions. Private medical and health care 
decisions should remain between the patient and those they trust which can include their trained, 
expert health care provider. These are personal, intimate decisions that people must be able to make for 
themselves. Gender-affirming care centers the interests and autonomy of the person receiving care. 
Requiring health care providers to adhere to politically driven rules forces clinicians to deprive patients 
of the decision to access essential medical care.  
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Implementing barriers to care will have negative mental health impacts for all people seeking gender-
affirming care.  
 
The requirement for a comprehensive mental health evaluation and counseling over a minimum of six-
months for patients under twenty-one is an unnecessary barrier to care that may in fact contribute to 
delayed treatment and increase the mental health risks for young people. As physicians, we know that 
access to supportive, gender-affirming care is vital for transgender and non-binary people, especially 
young people. Transgender and nonbinary youth have an increased risk of depression and suicidal 
ideation compared to other young people, with recent studies finding that between two-thirds to 72% of 
transgender youth are depressed and half considered suicide. However, research consistently proves 
that when transgender and nonbinary youth are affirmed by people around them and have access to 
gender-affirming care, rates of depression and suicide drop significantly. A recent study found that 
transgender youth who receive gender-affirming care are 60% less likely to be depressed and 73% less 
likely to have thoughts of suicide or self-harm compared to those who do not receive care. Sadly, this 
same study revealed that youth who are not able to access care experience a two- to threefold increase 
in depression and suicidal thoughts – indicating that delaying hormones and puberty blockers may in fact 
worsen mental health symptoms. It cannot be overstated that gender-affirming care is safe, essential, 
necessary health care that promotes adolescents’ health and well-being. Transgender and nonbinary 
youth should not be subjected to a forced, unwanted form of puberty, particularly when it comes at the 
expense of their dignity and health. 
 
The targeted regulation of gender-affirming care discriminates against transgender and gender-
diverse people.  
 
Discriminating against people based on their sexual orientation or gender identity is a violation of the 
non-discrimination provisions in the Affordable Care Act. The proposal to outright ban “genital surgeries” 
specifically for transgender people unfairly targets and discriminates against this community. No person 
deserves to be targeted by politicians for who they are. Instead of adopting a harmful rule to restrict and 
ban gender-affirming care for young people and adults, the Department should listen to transgender 
people and the medical professionals who work directly with them, who understand the life-changing, 
positive impact of ensuring that they can access the gender-affirming care they need.  
 
The proposed rules are dangerous, and I implore you to exercise your professional judgement to 
reconsider these rules and instead promote policies that are inclusive, respectful and affirming of diverse 
identities. Transgender and nonbinary young people are depending on you to protect access to 
lifesaving, safe, essential, gender-affirming health care.  Everyone should be able to access the care they 
need. If you have any questions or would like additional information please reach out to Adrienne 
Ramcharan, Assistant Director of State Policy (aramcharan@prh.org).  
 
Respectfully,  
 
Dr. Jamila Perritt, MD, MPH, FACOG 
President & CEO  
Physicians for Reproductive Health  
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